Village Board of Trustees

Regular Meeting

May 3, 2017
8:00 p.m.

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York was held in the Village of Briarcliff Manor at the William J. Vescio Community Center, at 1 Library Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York on the 3rd of May, 2017 commencing at 8:00 p.m.

Present

Lori A. Sullivan, Mayor

Mark Pohar, Deputy Mayor
Cesare DeRose, Jr. Trustee
Mark L. Wilson, Trustee

Bryan Zirman, Trustee

Also Present

Philip Zegarelli, Village Manager

Christine Dennett, Village Clerk
David Turiano, Village Engineer

Clinton Smith, Village Counsel
Board of Trustees Announcements by Trustee Wilson
· Unpaid water bills will be levied to tax on May 10th.  

· There are many upcoming programs at the Library. Please visit the website for more information.  

· The Recreation Brochure is available on the website.

· Registration is underway for the summer Recreation Programs.

· Day Camp will be from June 28th through August 4th.  
Mayor Sullivan stated the B Zone Committee will submit their report by the next meeting.  
Village Managers Report by Village Manager Zegarelli
· The pavilion will be turned over to the Village by the contractor in 2 weeks and a dedication ceremony will be held on Memorial Day.  
· The Pleasantville Road paving project is out to bid by Westchester County.
· The Westchester County Mobile Passport Unit will be at Village Hall on May 8th.  

· The project at the Route 9A and North State Road intersection will begin soon.  
· The Village Hall HVAC project will be out to bid shortly.
Public Comments
Mr. Joseph Pastore of 414 Central Drive asked for an update or an overview of the Club project and asked if he could view the final approval documents.  
Mr. Bruce Yaeger of 450 Central Drive stated he had a number of concerns with the Club project and air quality.  He asked how the project would be policed.  
Mr. William Wetzel of 2 Central Drive thanked the Board for their commitment to the Village and stated the Club project was an incompatible use with the neighborhood.  He stated the rock crushing needed to be managed for a better quality of life.  
The Mayor stated the Board would do everything they could to make sure the contractor abided by the Village laws and stated the plans were available to be reviewed.  

Village Engineer Turiano stated he would get more detail on the rock crushing schedule.  

Authorize Village Mayor to Execute an Agreement with the Village Manager

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Trustee Wilson, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that the Mayor is authorized to execute an agreement with Philip Zegarelli for his service from April 1, 2017 through March 31, 2020 as Village Manager, Deputy Village Clerk and Deputy Registrar; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that this agreement supersedes the agreement between the Village and Village Manager Zegarelli approved by resolution adopted on January 21, 2015; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that to the extent any provision of that prior agreement conflicts with any provision of this agreement, that prior agreement provision shall have no force and effect on the terms of Village Manager Zegarelli’s employment after April 1, 2017 subject to review by Village Counsel as to form and substance.   
Authorize the Village Manager to Execute Agreements 

Tri-Community Agreement for Fly Car Services

Upon motion by Trustee Wilson, seconded by Deputy Mayor Pohar, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution as amended:

BE IT RESOLVED that the Village Manager is hereby authorized and directed to execute an agreement with the Village of Croton on Hudson, NY and the Ossining Volunteer Ambulance Corps. Inc. (OVAC) for Fly Car Services for June 1, 2017 through May 31, 2020 in the amount of $127,500 per fiscal year and to negotiate such modifications and revisions to the contract as may be in the Village’s interest.   
Westchester County for Voice, Video and Data Services from Cablevision Lightpath, Inc.

The agenda item was tabled to a future meeting.
Budget Transfers

Upon motion by Deputy Mayor Pohar, seconded by Trustee Zirman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees does hereby authorize the following budget transfers for FY 2016-2017 totaling $78,400 in the General Fund.

GENERAL FUND

From:

A1990.499

Contingency


$55,000
To:

A5112.460

Contractual-Paving

$55,000

From:

A1990.499

Contingency


$23,400

To:

A9901.940

Transfer to Debt

$23,400
Acceptance of Donation from Friends of the Library

Upon motion by Trustee Zirman, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees hereby accepts a donation in the amount of $329.54 from the Friends of the Library for the purposes of purchasing a bookcase for the Briarcliff Manor Public Library.  
Increase Revenue – Gifts 

(L0108.2705) by $329.54
Increase Expenses – Special Matching Expenses 

(L7410.206) by $329.54

Minutes 

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Trustee Wilson, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of March 15, 2017, April 5, 2017 Organizational Meeting and the April 5, 2017 Regular Meeting.  

Adjournment
All residents are encouraged to sign up for the weekly email list.  Please contact Village Hall to sign up.  
Upon motion by Trustee Wilson, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the regular meeting at 9:17pm.  
Respectfully Submitted By,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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